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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

 

Term 1 
 

 

Week 10 

 

 

2nd April 

Good Friday 

 

 

Week 11 

5th April 

Easter Monday 
 

 

 

 

Term 2 

 
Week 1 

 

26th April 

ANZAC Day Holiday 

 

27th April 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Students Return  

Wednesday,  

28th April 

Leadership News 
I’ts been a very busy term with lots of things happening at The Pines 
School. Next week is  the last week of the term and as a further reminder, 
school will finish on Friday 9th April at 2.00pm. 
 
Teachers are currently meeting with parents/caregivers to discuss        
children’s progress so far this year. The feedback from teachers has been 
very positive. If you have not made an appointment to talk to your child’s 
classroom teacher(s) please do, as these meetings are very important and 
are a great opportunity to share information. 
 
The weather for swimming lessons has been close to perfect during the 
last two weeks. It has been disappointing that many of our older children 
in the primary years chose not to go and miss out on an opportunity to  
further develop their swimming skills and learn about water safety. 
 
Some of our children this term have been fortunate enough to learn      
musical instruments thanks to the instrumental music teachers who come 
to our school on Fridays to teach many different instruments. Some of    
our very own Pines teachers including Sonia Magon (strings),                 
James Thornton (drums) and Rae Norley (brass) also teach some of our          
instrumental music students. They give up their time to support our       
enthusiastic instrumentalists. The performance from our budding          
cellists, violinists and solo drummer (Bradley from Room 30) during the 
last school assembly was enjoyed by all and we can’t wait for their next 
performance. 
 
The much awaited oval fence has finally been erected after many years of 
negotiating with the Department for Education and the Salisbury Council. 
A very good outcome for our school. 
 
Children in Years 3,5,7 will be doing NAPLAN testing in numeracy and 
literacy between Tuesday 11th May and Thursday the 20th May early next 
term. Parents/caregivers can withdraw their children from some or all of 
the testing for philosophical or religious reasons. 
 
Children can also be exempt from NAPLAN testing if they have a disability 
or are in the IELP. Please speak to your child’s classroom teacher or  
leadership for further clarification. Exemption and withdrawal forms were 
sent out a few weeks ago, but if they have been misplaced, we have more 
available in the front office. 
 
Wishing all our students an enjoyable and safe holiday and we will be 
back at school on Wednesday the 28th April after the pupil free day on 
Tuesday the 27th April. 
 
Safe holidays. 



 

 

 

 

 

Managing Conflict in Relationships 

Conflict in human relationships is a normal part of life, occurring from time to time, however, the skills needed for 

children to resolve problems do not come naturally. At The Pines School, through our social and emotional learning 

programs, students are taught the skills needed to deal with conflict in a positive way. 

It is important to acknowledge the effect that an argument or fight can have on our emotions, that is, a child may feel 

angry, frustrated or sad and may want to react in a negative way. To use a Kimochi saying: “it is okay to be angry, 

but it is not okay to be mean”.  

To reinforce this idea, the following strategies may be useful: 

 Identify how you are feeling 

 Take some deep breaths and step away from the situation to cool off (it is not a good idea to continue an        

argument when you are feeling angry and overwhelmed) 

 When you are feeling calmer, reflect on your part in the conflict 

 Try to understand how the other person may be feeling 

 When you return to have a conversation, listen to the other person without interrupting 

 When it is your turn to talk, use a calm voice and good body language (e.g. don’t cross arms or stand over a 

person) 

 Recognise that it is okay to have different points of view – we may have to agree to disagree 

 Sometimes compromising can help to meet the other person half way 

 Make an effort to repair the relationship, by admitting to your part in the problem, perhaps by apologising and 

also be open to forgive the other person, should they apologise to you 

 Saying sorry can be tricky, so sometimes a smile, a gesture or a hug could be other ways to help heal a        

relationship 

 Make a plan together about how you can solve your problems next time, if the same issue seems to come up 

repeatedly 

As mentioned earlier, human conflict will happen from time to time, but it can be a good learning opportunity for    

children to see how adults resolve conflict in a positive manner. Students at school will often be involved in role 

plays about conflict so they can learn useful strategies while they are calm. This can also be done at home to      

reinforce this learning. 

Human beings are unique communicators and this is what distinguishes us from other animals, therefore, using our 

voices to resolve conflict should be the goal, rather than resorting to physical violence. Through managing conflict in 

a positive way, we are teaching children to develop respectful attitudes towards other people ’s points of view and 

feelings. 

 

“Peace is not absence of conflict, it is the ability to handle conflict by peaceful means.” —Ronald Reagan 

 

Christin Valley and Sonia Kilmister 

Wellbeing Leaders 



 



 

This term we are exploring the topic of Living Things 

with a focus on Minibeasts such as insects and arachnids. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harmony Day Posters  

from Room 34 

 

On Friday in Week 8, our school celebrated Harmony Day. Students were invited to wear       

something orange or dress in clothes from the culture they identify with.  Classes learned that   

Harmony Day helps us recognise, celebrate and respect the many cultures that are part of our 

community in Australia.  

Annabel from Room 33 reports on some of the Harmony Day posters that students in Room 34  
created:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ella, Dakota and Jacob talked about how they made their Harmony Day Posters:  

Ella:  First I started off writing Harmony Day and did the circle for the Earth. Then I did the face on 

the Earth. I drew clouds around the Earth and added colour.  Then I started to draw the people and 

wrote that ‘Everyone Belongs’.  I drew the people and coloured in their shirts orange.  I wrote 

‘kindness’ and ‘harmony’.  

Dakota:  I did the Earth first and then the people. The people took a long time to do and they are 

wearing orange shirts.  I made all the people look different and drew orange love hearts.  

Jacob:  The first thing I did was the Earth. I was going to do stars, but I chose to do a ladder        
instead.  I wrote Harmony Day at the top. Then I did lots of clouds and a sun with a face.  I put  
rainbows on all the clouds and then I wrote ‘Everyone Belongs’ with two smiley faces on each side.  



 

 



 



 



 

Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

To cancel lunch orders that have already been ordered and paid for: 

1. Open Qkr App and tap activity. 

2. Scroll down to order history and sign in with your password. 

3. Tap the red circle on the right side of the order to be cancelled. 
You can select the entire order or individual items and then press 
OK. 

4. You can cancel any order made by 9am. 

If you need to cancel after this time please contact the canteen. 

If you take your child home early the lunch order can be collected 
from the canteen. 

 



 



 


